September 15, 2025

Steven Dalley
Town Manager, Clerk/Treasurer
via email: sdalley@cobalt.ca

Dear Mr.Dalley,

During the September 8, 2025 regular meeting of Council, the resolution circulated by the Town of Cobalt was brought forward for discussion and consideration with the following resolution passed.

MOVED: Chad Hyatt SECONDED: Bill Clark

WHEREAS similar concerns have been raised by Chief Cousins for our fire department.

THAT the Council of the Town of Petrolia formally request the review of mandatory firefighter certification requirements for volunteer departments; and

THAT the resolution be sent to the Solicitor General, Premier of Ontario, MPP Bob Bailey, the Fire Marshal, AMO, FONOM and all Ontario Municipalities.

CARRIED.

Kind regards,

Original Signed

Mandi Pearson
Director of Legislative Services, Clerk | Deputy Operations

cc: Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, premier@ontario.ca
MPP, Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton, bob.bailey@pc.ola.org
Solicitor General, Michael.kerzner@pc.ola.org
Ontario Fire Marshall, askofm@ontario.ca
AMO, resolutions@amo.on.ca
FONOM, fonom.info@gmail.com
Ontario Municipalities

Phone: (519)882-2350 • Fax: (519)882-3373 • Theatre: (800)717-7694

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, NON 1R0

Fown of PETROLIA

you'll be surprised!